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“Back to School” is the best time of the year!  After having the summer off to prepare the buildings, better our curriculum, sharp-

en our teaching skills, and set up new programming, we are ready for the 2021-22 school year to begin!  I hope this newsletter 

finds everyone settling into the new school year and the routines that come with it.  We are excited to see the students back in 

the buildings! 

District Theme 

Each year we start as a staff by discussing our district theme. Our theme for 2021-22 is “Reinvest in Success.”  LCS has experi-

enced amazing success in recent years with the passing of a bond issue, adding a preschool, improved career offerings for students, 

adding technology, improving intervention systems, revising teacher collaboration processes, and implementing a new reading pro-

gram.  Lakeview Community School will now “reinvest in success” with the implementation of a one-to-one initiative this school 

year that will provide all students K-12 with a device. The reinvestment will continue throughout the year with a proposal to build 

additional elementary classrooms at Shell Creek Elementary. Like any great organization, we must continue to reinvest in ourselves 

to continue to move forward, improve, and become the best school district in the great state of Nebraska. 

Shell Creek Elementary Addition 

As our school district and community continue to grow, it means our facilities need to match that growth. Shell Creek Elementary 

has experienced incredible increases in enrollment over the last ten years, resulting in facilities that have exceeded capacity limits 

in four of the previous six years. With that, an addition to Shell Creek Elementary is being worked on with an anticipated opening 

for the 2022-23 school year. Below is information on this addition. 

 

Why?  Shell Creek Elementary has experienced incredible growth over the last ten years. When the Shell Creek building was   

expanded in 2012, the building enrollment was 183 students, but the first day of school this year brought in 307 students. This 

67.8% increase in enrollment over the last ten years has led to increased class sizes and crowded learning spaces, with an expecta-

tion student enrollment increases will continue as our community grows with additional housing developments. 

What?  Some basics on the proposed construction include the addition of six primary classrooms including a Preschool,           

Kindergarten, 1st Grade, 2nd Grade, 3rd Grade, and an open room for future growth. 

When And Where?  The plan at this time is to add these classrooms directly to the east of the current building. We are hoping 

for the construction to be completed and the classrooms operational by the start of the 2022-23 school year. However, staffing of 

the building will be phased in over a two-year period. 

More Information?  For detailed information on the addition, please visit the district website (www.lakeview.esu7.org) and click 

on the “Shell Creek” tab, and then select the “Shell Creek Addition” link. For questions, please contact Aaron Plas at             

(402) 564-8518 or aplas@lakeview.esu7.org.  

 

Go Vikings! 

http://www.lakeview.esu7.org
mailto:aplas@lakeview.esu7.org
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Hello Lakeview Community,  
 
 Lakeview Preschoolers are adjusting to the routines and rules 
of the classroom/school. Students are learning their friends 
names, how to play with friends/toys, and the names of the    
workers in the building. Students are loving the new sandbox and 
toys for the playground.  I will start Teaching Strategies GOLDS 
assessments to see where all the students are developmentally 
coming into school. I will be assessing students over their          
social-emotional skills, mathematics skills, cognitive skills,        
language skills, literacy skills, and physical skills.  
 
Upcoming Events  
September 6- No School  
September 23- No school  ( Parent/ Teacher Conferences)   
September 14- No school  
 
 
GO VIKINGS!  
Mrs. Alyssa Jarecki  
ajarecki@lakeview.esu7.org  

 

mailto:ajarecki@lakeview.esu7.org
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A new school year brings many new and exciting aspects to CLS.  First, all of our Preschool 

through 8th grade classes are all meeting on the main floor this year.  Another exciting part for this 

fall is Cassandra Splittgerber, our Preschool teacher, is also student teaching in Mrs. Murray’s     

classroom when she is not teaching Preschool or school music. Miss Alison Rudolph, who instructs 

grades K-1, and Mrs. Murray, 2nd -4th grade, are implementing the new Wonders language arts     

curriculum in 1st – 4th grade.  Miss Jennifer Weber, our 5th-8th grade teacher, is implementing Middle 

School Social Emotional Learning curriculum from Tim Elmore’s Growing Leaders program.  Mrs. 

Colleen Belitz returns as our wonderful Teacher Aide.  Finally, another new implementation is the 

School Information System (SIS) Gradelink.  This will foster better communication among teachers, 

students, and parents.  We thank the faculty, staff, board members, and volunteers who prepped the 

school for this new year.   

 

On Tuesday, August 10, the faculty welcomed families to Back to School Night.  The event 

began in the church sanctuary with a parent information session while the students had a supervised 

play event.  Parents heard from Board member Jill Goedeken, Childcare Director Hailey Phelps-

Crumley, Administrative Assistant Karla Dixon, and Head Teacher Jennifer Weber.  Parents went to 

the classrooms of their children to hear more about the specifics of each grade level.  Parent turn-

out was excellent!   

 

The faculty and staff of Christ Lutheran School welcomed students to campus on Thursday, 

Aug. 12th. This year’s school theme is based on Colossians 3:12 “Therefore, as God’s chosen people, 

holy and dearly loved, clothe yourselves with compassion, kindness, humility, gentleness and         

patience.”  The opening chapel was led by Mr. Don Weber, former Superintendent of Schools for 

the Nebraska District-LCMS.  Students from the Childcare including toddlers and Preschool-age 

joined the Kindergarten through 8th grade for the worship event.   

 

September will be a wonderful time of special activities at Christ Lutheran.  On Saturday, 

Sept. 11th, Christ Lutheran’s inaugural Denim and Diamonds Spectacular is occurring.  The event will 

take place at the American Legion with dinner, silent auction, and entertainment.  Tickets are on sale 

now!  Please contact the school office at 402-564-3531 or email christ1871@frontiernet.net.  The 

next day, Sunday, September 12th, is Education Sunday at Christ Lutheran Church.  The K-8 school 

choirs will sing in church where Bibles are given out to 2nd grade students and catechisms are      

presented to 3rd grade students.  In addition, sports events such as the volleyball club team begins to 

host games and a tournament in the month of September.   

 

Christ Lutheran School welcomes new families to join our community.  We offer Christ-centered 

education for Preschool-8th grades with qualified teachers, one to one devices, and low student-to-

teacher ratios.  It is not too late to registration for the 2020-2021 school year. If you are interested 

in more information, please contact the school office at 402-564-3531 or email 

christ1871@frontiernet.net.   Christ Lutheran Early Childhood Community offers After School Care 

for CLS families.  For more information about Christ Lutheran Early Childhood Community, please 

email Hailey Phelps-Crumley at clearlychildhood@christlutheran.esu7.org . 

mailto:christ1871@frontiernet.net
mailto:christ1871@frontiernet.net
mailto:clearlychildhood@christlutheran.esu7.org
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We are excited to kick off another year as we are 
 “Called to be…”; “There is one body and one spirit -  
just as you were called to one hope.”  Ephesians 4:4 

 

We will enjoy 45 spectacular students this year.   
All our phenomenal teachers will be returning.   

We pray for a blessed school year for our teachers, 
 students, and parents here at school and all our  

alumni at Lakeview! 
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                                      Lakeview Educations Foundation Big Red Night Event 7/30/2021 

When the Ag Park facility at Columbus NE opened its doors at 5:00 PM, August 30, 500 plus Lakeview  

Community Schools patrons and fans of Nebraska football streamed in to enjoy a delicious meal, support 

their school, and hear keynote speaker Head Husker football coach Scott Frost. 

Many in attendance purchased raffle tickets for several items at the check-in table including a chance to win a 

professional photo sitting from Goc’s Photography and the opportunity to buy split-the-pot tickets. Mary 

Ann Schreiber held the winning ticket for the photo sitting while the split-the-pot winner pocketed over 

$600 cash. 

Numerous silent action items, which included a variety of apparel choices as well as an assortment of novelty 

products and numerous memorabilia keepsakes, were on display for the anxious bidders. Each silent auction 

display closed before 7:00 PM as the evening meal was ready to be served. 

The dinner meal consisted of two meats, vegetable, potato, roll, drink, and dessert. Pillen Family Farms     

donated succulent pork loin while Cargill Meat, Sysco Meat and an assortment of meat donations help     

provide the beef portion of each serving, rib-eye steak. 

Following the meal Coach Frost spoke about the upcoming season, highlighted several key players and ex-

pressed optimism about the team’s potential for success. After his initial remarks, Coach Frost displayed a 

relaxed demeanor and a sense of humor while answering a host of questions from the audience. Frost also 

took the time to recognize and banter with several “homegrown” Huskers including Clete and Jim Pillen. 

Former teammate Jeff Lake was also included. 

The live auction followed shortly after and proved to be one of the event’s most productive parts. Bidders 

purchased everything from weekend trips to Colorado, Boxes seats on the 50-yard for a Husker game of 

your choice, prime beef, and many, many more items too numerous to mention. 

Perhaps the biggest drawing of the evening was the winning raffle ticket for the all-expense paid trip to see 

the Huskers do battle with the Wisconsin Badgers. The trip included plane tickets for four, hotel reserva-

tions, four game tickets and $300 spending money. The winner—Ethan Schmid. 

Special thanks to all who did so much to make the event such a huge success—the donors and all the     

committee groups—Co-Chairs Chad and Hollie Andersen—Dan and Cheryl Luedtke—Dr. Wade Howles 

for the music—Thanks! 

“An investment in the Lakeview Education Foundation is an investment in our school, our   

students, our future” 
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Booster Club has lots of new Lakeview items and will be at all the 

home football games. Call Crystal Klug at 402-910-1289 to set up a 

time to shop for your Lakeview gear! 
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